Addingham Parish Council - Meeting 19/04/2023

Clerks report on matters Arising – report for information

- Clerk has attended YLCA training on Traffic and Road safety.
- Clerk has registered a 3rd party liability claim with Esure, following a collision with a wall on Silsden Road Bottle tip.
- Newsletter survey results from 15 residents, show a desire to retain the newsletter in its current format.
- Defib report from custodian is available and will be presented at the meeting.
- Defib installation at Low Mill is now complete.
- Purchase of new batteries for Defibs at Duckings and Pavilion. New pads at Mem Hall after use in March.
- Guttering at Pavilion has been replaced with a seamless gutter.
- Butts and Bin distribution has been a success, and the Bokashi bins are being distributed from the Hub in April and May.
- BMDC has spent a day clearing gullies on Big Meadow Drive. I asked them to clear 2 additional ones whilst in the village but they have been unable to do so.
 38 Main Street, Salt Pie Cottage and Silsden Road, opp Moor Park Way would both require a road closure and digging up the road to locate the blockage. Highways teams are aware of the ongoing issues.
- BMDC have not yet completed the tree work at the small car park, but are aware of the rotten Willow.
- The Council PA equipment has been tested by Cllr Tennant and is working well.
- Note has been circulated to invite Cllrs to the meeting with Civic Society and BMDC regarding City of Culture to be held on a revised date of 18th April.
- Despite significant work by BMDC and Yorkshire Water in 2022, there is still a water leak onto the footpath and highway on Skipton Road, between Heathness road and Hodgson Fold. This has been escalated by District Cllr Whitaker and Yorkshire Water are investigating.
- Clerk was notified of small grant scheme for Coronation events from BMDC. (Deadline 3rd April). Clerk applied in consultation with the Chairman.
- The National Lottery has awarded the PC £6850 towards the Coronation celebration event weekend.
- The Clerk's CiLCA certificate has been received.
- Tom Dibb has completed the Walling works at the Pétanque Court
- Robin Ellis has completed the fencing work at the Stamp Hill allotments
- Following a request from a BMD resident, BMDC has agreed to monitor traffic speeds on Big Meadow Drive. District Cllr Caroline Whitaker will report back when there is an update.